
 

Proposed re-instatement of Community Speed Watch (CSW)  

in Malmesbury. 

Introduction. 

Back in the early noughties Malmesbury was one of the first towns to 
introduce a volunteer CSW. The equipment was kept in the Town Hall and 
was signed out and in at the end of the shift. The volunteers (normally 
three), decided on the road they are going to monitor, within the police 
approved network of problem roads. A list of guilty “speeders” registration 
numbers was sent to the Police.  The owner of the said vehicle would then 
be sent a letter, warning them of their offence. If the owner received three 
or more letters relating to the same stretch of road, then the next time the 
CSW team monitor the same road they would be accompanied by a police 
officer. 

Proposed Reinstatement. 

Having had a brief conversation with PC Kyle Lloyd of the Police Speeding 
team on Tuesday night and subacute emails conversations the police are 
fully supportive of the re-introduction of CSW in and around the town, on 
roads that are approved by them. 

The next steps if MTC   (via P & E) give approval. 

1. Inform the public about the scheme 
2. Seek volunteers including councillors. 
3. Arrange the Police training and obtain the equipment. 
4. I am happy be administer the scheme, but NOT volunteer to be part 

of the monitoring team. 

Financial Costs. 

I believe there is no costs to MTC, as the equipment and training is provided 
by Wiltshire Police. 

Proposal. I would like to propose: -That this committee (P&E) propose to 
full council that Malmesbury re-state the CSW in Malmesbury having 
fulfilled to Polices criteria  

Cllr Ray Sanderson (Vice Chair P & E Committee). 


